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The Honorable Marvin Abney

Chair, House Committee on Finance
Rhode Island General Assembly

82 Smith Street

Providence, Rl 02903

SUBIECT: Support for House Bill 7123 and House Bill 7124
Dear Chair Abney and Members of the Committee:

The American Heart Association would like to voice support for House Bills 7123 and 7124 by Rep. Diaz,
and we appreciate the opportunity to submit testimony. To reach their full potential, all children, no
matter where they live or their family’s income, should have access to high-quality early care and
education programs.

In the first few years of life, a child’s brain develops rapidly, building an important foundation for
future learning, behavior, and health.' According to an issue brief from the Robert Wood Johnson
Foundation, children who participate in early childhood programs are more likely to grow up as healthy
adults and have higher earnings." In addition, according to a study in Science, participation in high-
quality early childhood programs can lead to significantly lower risks for cardiovascular and metabolic
disease later in life.i" Research by James Heckman reported high-quality birth-to-five programs can lead
to better outcomes in education, health, social behaviors, and employment."

House Bill 7123 - Child Care for Child Care Educators: House Bill 7123 would make the successful Child
Care for Child Care Educators Program permanent, remove the family income limit to help more staff,
and make frontline staff in Early Intervention programs eligible. This is a powerful strategy to increase
recruitment and retention and address the staffing crisis in child care and early education programs. It
will also provide more children with access to high-quality early learning environments.

House Bill 7124 — The Child Care is Essential Act: Rhode Island has cut $46 million in state funding from
the Child Care Assistance Program and currently helps half as many children as we did 20 years ago. We
have the lowest family income cut off for child care assistance in the Northeast. This bill would expand
family eligibility to the federal benchmark of 85% of State Median Income ($89,482 for a family of 3 in
2024) and allow families to retain the subsidy up to 100% of State Median Income ($105,273 for a family
of 3in 2024). The legislation would also provide a 50% rate increase for infants in the Child Care
Assistance Program to help programs increase wages, reopen classrooms, and reduce waiting lists.

The American Heart Association urges the committee to invest in Rhode Island’s children, families, and
early educators. Please support House Bills 7123 and 7124.



Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,
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Megan Tucker

Government Relations Director/Senior Region Lead
(401) 824-4818

megan.tucker@heart.org
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